
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  December 27, 2018      
 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 3515 Flagler Avenue  
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On October 30, 2018, a tree crew was observed cutting down a tree at 
3515 Flagler Avenue.  An inspection documented that no permits had been 
issued to remove the Pink Tabebuia tree. It was also noted that a 
mahogany tree in the rear of the property had been trimmed with several 
cuts at or near the 6” diameter size requiring a heavy trimming permit. 
 
The tree crew was hired by the property owner, Mr. Chery, working after 
hours using company equipment. The company, Brightview, immediately 
fired or reprimanded the employees involved.  No charges have been filed 
against the company. 
 
The pink tabebuia tree was a double trunked tree with a total diameter of 
29.8 inches (29.8” – 24” not regulated = 5.8” of regulated tree). 
 

    Counts: 
1.  Removing a regulated tree without a permit. (recommend full 

replacement of at least 5.8”) 
 

2.  Heavy trimming of a protected tree without a permit. (fine) 
 

                



 



 
 

 



      
 

  



 



 
 
 


























